

Basic English for Mechanical Engineering and Automotive Technology 1

SAMPLE TEST 2

PART 1: GRAMMAR AND VOCABULARY (CDR L3.1: 1 POINT)

GRAMMAR (0.5 POINT)

Identify the error (A, B, C or D) in each sentence and write the correct words/ phrases

Example: He live (A) with his (B) parents near the (C) center of (D) the city

Answer: A - lives

1. Jane and John is (A) good students (B). They (C) learn very well (D).
2. Their son, James, is (A) an (B) mechanical engineer for a (C) company in (D) France.
3. There are (A) two bookshelves (B) with a lot of technical books and (C) a big table in (D) my room.
4. My parents's car (A) is (B) not very expensive. It (C) is only 1000 dollars (D).
5. My mother teaches (A) English at (B) a local school. She have (C) lessons on (D) Wednesday mornings.
6. Can (A) your sisters plays (B) the guitar? – No, they (C) can't (D).
7. My mother likes (A) watching TV (B) in her (C) free time but my father loves read (D) books.
8. It is sunny (A). Let (B) go swimming now. Yes, it sounds (C) interesting (D).
9. What does (A) she do always (B) in her (C) free time? – She likes (D) walking and relaxing with her friend.
10. “Would you like having (A) some (B) sugar in (C) your (D) coffee?”

VOCABULARY (0.5 POINT)

Complete each sentence with ONE suitable word. The first letter is given.

Example: Sorry I don't understand, can you r_____ that please?

Answer: repeat

11. During English lessons, our teacher often ask us to check the a_____ with a partner.
12. The man cuts his wood stick with a s__ to make a chair.
13. Sandra is from Spain. She is S_____.
14. He is a famous a_____ who designed Keangnam Tower and many famous buildings.
15. She is a nurse in a h_____. She works late in the evening.
16. At weekends, my friends and I often go to the m_____ to watch our favorite films.
17. I like s_____ because the weather is often warm. Flowers and trees start to grow.
18. I have b_____ at 8 a.m. I usually eat bread and milk.
19. L_____ is good to drink when the weather is hot.
20. On Valentine's Day, men often give boxes of c_____ to women to show their love.

PART 2: LISTENING, READING AND WRITING (CDR L3.2: 5 POINTS)

LISTENING COMPREHENSION (2 POINTS)

Basic English for Mechanical Engineering and Automotive Technology 1

Section 1: Listen to a girl asking for information about Aqua Park, a theme park and fill in the gaps with NO MORE THAN TWO WORDS OR A NUMBER from the recording.

AQUA PARK

Park open: (0) Every day

Saturday opening times: 9 am until **(21)** pm

Family ticket: (22) £

Use car park in: (23) Road

Café sells: (24) and drinks

Shop sells: sweets, newspapers, **(25)**

Section 2: Listen to an interview with Simon about his typical day and answer the questions below with NO MORE THAN THREE WORDS AND/OR A NUMBER from the recording. You will hear the conversation twice.

26. Which company does Simon work for?
27. How many children does he have?
28. What time does the train get to London?
29. What does he have for lunch?
30. When does he watch TV?

READING COMPREHENSION (2 POINTS)

Passage 1: Read the passage and complete the summary WITH NO MORE THAN THREE WORDS from the passage.

Tomas from Vienna

I'm Tomas and I live in Vienna, Austria with my parents and my sisters. I'm the youngest in my family. I turned 13 last month. My sisters are Martina, 16, and Betta, 19. Betta's very serious and she always tells me what to do, I guess because she's the oldest. I go to a nice school not too far from our home and I really enjoy it. I have a lot of friends there and I enjoy studying. My best subject is Geography, probably because it's the easiest too! My most difficult subject is Maths - I'm terrible and I don't like my teacher. I love playing sports, especially basketball. I'm the tallest player on the school team and I usually play really well. It's the happiest part of my day. My coach says that one day I could play professional basketball! At the weekend, I spend a lot of time with my friends, Ralf and Kurt. We do everything together and they are the most important people in my life, apart from my family of course!

Summary:

Tomas lives with his family (31) _____, the capital city of Austria. He has two (32) _____, they are Martina, 16, and Betta, 19. His school is near his (33) _____. For him,

Basic English for Mechanical Engineering and Automotive Technology 1

- (34) _____ is the easiest subject and he does not like Maths teacher because Maths is a difficult subject. He also loves playing basketball and he can play really well. Apart from his family, (35) _____ are the most important people in his life.

Passage 2: Read the passage and answer the following questions with NO MORE THAN THREE WORDS from the passage.

Hello! My name's Johnny. I'm eighteen years old and I live in England. I want to talk about how my friends and I spend our free time. My best friends are Tom and David. They are in the same class as me. When the weather is nice, we go for a walk or we ride our bikes. All of us love sports. We often play football in the park and when it is rainy, we go to the sport center. Here we usually play table tennis or go swimming. At home, I usually listen to Pop music or read magazines and books. I also surf the Internet or play computer games – but not always! However, young people at my age live on several public sites like Facebook or Twitter! I think they should make real friends outside. In the evenings, I sometimes watch TV. I often invite my friends over for dinner or a cup of tea and we play chess or cards. At the weekends we go hiking, camping or sometimes we go to the cinema to see horror films.

36. What do Johnny and his friends do in the park?
37. When do they go to the sports center?
38. What kind of music does he usually listen to?
39. Who does he invite for dinner?
40. What kind of films does he watch when going to the cinema?

WRITING (1 POINT)

Write a short paragraph (80 -100 words) about your favourite food using the following suggested questions:

1. What's your favourite food?
2. Why do you like it?
3. Where do you often eat it?
4. Who do you often eat it with?
5. How often do you eat it?